
UNYAC Trustees Meeting 

July 21, 2014   4 p.m.

Conference Call

Deborah Byers called the meeting to order at 4:04.  Also present were: Trustees Patricia Brown, Diana Cordes, Travis Dann, Wendy Deichmann, Colleen Delcore, Ted Foss, Essie Harding, and John Jackson; Property Management Consultant Tom Clemow; Executive Staff Kevin Domanico,  Bill Gottschalk-Fielding and Mike Huber; Episcopal Staff Christine Doran; and Cabinet Members Ted Anderson and Wayne Butler.  Trustees Stephen Butler and Paul Wiley were excused. 

 

After prayer and a roll call, D. Byers turned the meeting over to Wendy Deichmann for presentation of the Conference Center Task Force report and recommendation.  She started by ascertaining that everyone had received and reviewed documents sent prior to the meeting.  Tom Clemow was asked to summarize his work on behalf of the Task Force.  This included an assessment of the suitability of properties currently owned by UNYAC as possible sites for a new conference center.  After determining that none could be made suitable, the Task Force chose the greater Syracuse area as the best place to locate a new center.  Working with a local realtor using criteria developed by the Task Force, approximately 30 properties were identified and considered.  These included vacant land, and existing buildings to lease or buy.  After many site visits and much consideration, the options were narrowed to leasing a specific office building in a larger complex and buying a specific building.  After financial analysis and rudimentary design considerations, the Task Force recommends the purchase of 7481 Henry Clay Boulevard in Liverpool, NY.

Wendy Deichmann asked Kevin Domanico to present financial analysis.  He reviewed a spreadsheet comparing his projected 40 year costs of remaining in our present location, leasing a building on Electronics Parkway or purchasing the Henry Clay Boulevard property.  He also reviewed possible internal sources of funds for the project.

Bill Gottschalk-Fielding outlined the process from this point on.  After gaining approval by the trustees, a special split session of Conference will be scheduled in three locations for presentation of the proposed project with the object of having Conference authorize the trustees to move ahead with purchase and renovation.  If the special sessions can take place in early September, he projects occupancy by March 2015.

After questions by the trustees and general discussion, the following was approved:

The UNY Board of Trustees shall proceed towards purchase of 7481 Henry Clay Boulevard in Liverpool, NY for the purpose of renovating and occupying it as a new conference center for UNYAC, SUBJECT TO satisfactory results from appropriate due diligence, including but not limited to approval by the Annual Conference, receipt and favorable review of appropriate inspections, and negotiation of a purchase contract acceptable to the negotiating team. Further, the Conference Center Task Force shall be authorized to establish a negotiating team and other negotiating criteria that are to be used.  The Task Force is authorized to negotiate an acquisition price of no more than $800,000 and to spend up to $50,000 on due diligence and a purchase option as necessary prior to the special sessions of Conference.

It is expected that financials and narratives will continue to be developed in accordance with the discussion prior to presentation to the Special Sessions.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Byers


